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Holy Trinity Newsletter 

20th October 2023 

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the websit www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  please telephone Mrs Phillips  on 
02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

Follow us on our social media platforms: 
 
 

FIRST WEEK BACK - VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 30th October All  Back to school after half term 

Monday 30th October All Times Table Week 

Tuesday 31st October 3MQ Visit to the National History Museum 

Tuesday 31st October All Open Afternoon, Both buildings, 3.30-4.00pm 

Wednesday 1st November  All Open Morning, Both buildings, 8.30am 

Students Of The Week 
RTM - Dash & Dea 
1CM  - Margot & Alan 
2ZP - Lilah & Omar  
3MQ - Amalia & Rosa 
4AJ  - Eufemia & Yassine 
5CPB - Rayane & Elena 
6JD - Max & Astar 

School Kitchen Instagram:  
@ccandhtschoolkitchen 

Federation Instagram: 
@cchtfederation 
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Wednesday 1st - Hooke Courte Meeting for Y4 parents 

Monday 3rd -  10th  - Book Fair                                                                               

Tuesday 7th - Face to Face Parents Meetings  

Thursday 9th - Christ Church Promises Auction                            

Friday 10th - Remembrance Assembly, 10.50am                          

Tuesday 14th - 6JD, Visit to the Poppy Factory, All Day                   

Tuesday 14th - 5CPB, Visit to the Science Museum, All 

day                                                                                                              

Friday 17th - 1CM, Visit to the Tower of London, All 

day                                                                                                

Friday 17th - Children In Need  (Details to follow)                  

Saturday 18th - Chelsea Christmas Light Switch On, 

CCHT Choir singing, 4pm                                                                                                  

Monday 20th - We Are All Different  Week                                                  

Wednesday 22nd - Hooke Court Residential for Year 4                     

Tuesday 28th - Shepherd and Sheep Pantomime Trip, 

Wednesday 29th - Christingle Service, Holy Trinity 

Church, 2.15pm, All families welcome                                                                                         

Year Attendance Unauthorised Lates 

RTM 96% 0 0 

1CM 99% 1 7 

2ZP 97% 0 5 

3MQ 97% 0 5 

4AJ 86% 2 3 

5CPB 92% 0 5 

6JD 82% 1 2 

Attendance 

 Congratulations to Richard Steenberg and Michael 
Pavey who have both been elected as our new parent 
governors for the 
federation.   
Thank you to all 
the contenders 
whose energetic  
willingness to 
stand for election  
reaffirms our 
strong community. 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


 

 

Goodbye Mrs A! 
 
After half term, Mrs A will very sadly (for us) be 
leaving Holy Trinity.  She is off to try new 
work as a Care Assistant that will give her new 
skills including medical ones (keeping up with 
her daughter Courtney!) and who knows what 
that will lead to next. 
  
I have worked with her for over 15 years on and 
off and will miss her hugely as I know all our 
pupils and families at Holy Trinity will too. 
 
In particular, I thank her for coming to join Holy 
Trinity in 2019 when I was first helping at the 
school. Carol brought with her all her wonderful traits of keeping calm and patient. Little 
did I know that she would stay this long, and I am very grateful to her. 
  
She promises me faithfully that she will be back in a voluntary capacity after  
Christmas, and I will certainly hold her to that! 
 
 
We wish her all the best from us all, 
 
 
Mrs Hawkins 

AUTUMN CONCERT AT HOLY TRINITY 
Thursday 16th November at 2.30pm, Cadogan Gardens 
 
Come and listen to our talented musicians in our Autumn Concert.  



 

 

As most of you will know, Father Nicholas retired as the Rector of 
Holy Trinity Church at the beginning of this month. Father Nicholas 
has been a valuable member of our governing body  and a  
much-loved friend to us all at Holy Trinity. We would like to thank 
him for his love and dedication and wish him all the best of luck 
for the future. Here is a letter from Fr Nicholas: 



 

 

This half term both schools have been listening to Edward Elgar's Cello Concerto, and I was wondering if something 
could go in both newsletters telling parents this as suggesting that they listen to it at home over half term?  
Each half term there will be a new piece of listening that everyone will listen to, and so at the end of each half 
term it would be great if it were announced in the newsletter!  Something like this: 

Edward Elgar : 1857 – 1934 : Cello Concerto in E minor 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This half-term all children have been listening to Edward Elgar's Cello Concerto in E minor. Can you listen to it at 
home? Do your children remember any facts about Elgar? Or facts about Concertos? How do you think Elgar was 
feeling when he wrote this piece of music? Can you watch the whole video? It's best listened to nice and loud! 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lNVe_1Eb5dw&t=1294s  

Christmas Tree Fundraiser 

www.cchtshop.com 

I know it is early to start talking about Christmas in October….but as 
part of our Christmas fundraising this year, we will be selling 
Christmas trees on our online Christmas Shop –
 www.cchtshop.com – your go-to source for all things festive! 

These super grade, best quality, trees will be available for collection, from Christ Church 
school only from Thursday 30th November at 3.30pm or up until the end of the Christmas Fair on Saturday 
2nd December. 
  

The prices are as follows: 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to buy a tree, please visit https://www.cchtshop.com/christmas-treats  but please 
note that there are 6 different sizes available. 

The deadline for placing your orders is Thursday 2nd November. 
  
We also have lots and lots of wonderful goodies added to our shop! 

http://www.cchtshop.com/
http://www.cchtshop.com/
https://www.cchtshop.com/christmas-treats


 

 

 Uniform Reminder 
 

We are moving into the winter uniform after half term as it is starting to get colder. No 
summer dresses please. 
 
Please remember to wear the right uniform on the right day. Follow the timetables your 
teachers have sent home for PE and full uniform.  
 

 
Reception children continue to wear the school track suit with trainers as their winter 
uniform . 

School Uniform Year 1 - Year 6   
 

                     Boys              Girls 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In addition to school uniform, we ask that children come to school wearing the correct  
coats and winter accessories. Please can we remind you of the school uniform policy for 
such items. Coats should be  navy blue (no puffer jackets) with navy blue hats, scarves 
and gloves.https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/explore/#uniforms 
 
Coats, hats, scarves and gloves can be purchased from anywhere, but if you would like 
to buy a winter hat, these can be purchased from Mrs Sheahan 
  
Children should not be wearing jewellery to school, apart from 
small stud earrings if their ears are pierced. Longer hair should 
be tied up using red or navy hair accessories only. 

  
 

.navy blue or red socks/tights  (white socks are not school 
uniform!)   
.navy blue or black shoes 

 

School bags are red or navy CCHT bags and can be                   
purchased from Mrs Sheahan. 



 

 

AMAZON WISH LIST  
 
Did you know we have our very 
own Amazon Wish List? From 
books, class room resources,  
stationery, arts and craft supplies, gardening         
resources and event materials, you can make a     
direct impact on the resources we need   to enable 
staff and pupils to enjoy a wide range of learning 
experiences.  
Staff have been busy adding resources and supplies 
to the list and will continue to add items over the 
school year. If you find something you would like to 
purchase – just add it to your basket and follow the 
same procedures as it you were ordering something 
for yourself. The items will then be  
delivered  directly to the school. 
This is a wonderful way of giving to the 
school and making a direct    impact 
for the resources we need.  

Individual Parent Meetings 
 
Tuesday 7th November - all classes after school/early evening appointments (face to face)  
 
The second slot for each class is as follows:  
Year R: Monday 13th November pm (during the school day)                                                                                  
Year 1: Monday 13th November pm (during the school day)                                                                                    
Year 2: Tuesday 14th November am (during the school day)                                                                             
Year 3: Thursday 16th November am (during the school day)                                                                                     
Year 4: Thursday 16th November pm (during the school day)                                                                             
Year 5: Friday 17th November pm (during the school day)                                                                                 
Year 6: Tuesday 14th November pm (during the school day)  
 

Booking details to follow 

1:1 MUSIC LESSONS 
We have spaces for 1:1 lessons in the following 
instruments: 
• piano 
• drums 
• guitar 
• violin 
• singing 
Lessons cost £160 per term for ten 20 minute lessons and £210 per term for ten 30 
minute lessons.  Please contact Caroline Ross (Music Co-ordinator) if you are                       
interested: cross@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 



 

 

This October half term, join our 
Spooks n’ Sparks Holiday Club as the 
excitement continues with a                            
bewitching lineup of activities           
tailor-made for the season.                     
From our Monster Slime Lab to the 
spine-tingling Pumpkin Bowling, and   
a hair-raising Spider Web Obstacle 
Course, these Halloween-themed      
adventures are sure to spark young 
imaginations and keep the smiles     
going strong!  Book before Sunday 1st 
October to receive 10% off Oct Half 
term booking – use code: 
SPOOKYSAVERS Book Now: 
 https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/  

https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/


 

 

Fantastic Learning at Holy Trinity 



 

 

Recommended Read  



 

 

Clubs  
Please find attached a copy of the timetable for Autumn Term 2. Changes of note include: 
There will be an additional French Club for KS2. This will be on Monday and Rec & KS1 
French will move to Tuesday. We have done this because we currently do not offer a club 
for Reception children on Tuesdays.  
 
Rec & KS1 Yoga will replace Gardening on Fridays 
KS2 Table Tennis will replace Badminton on Fridays. 
 
Please can I ask all Childcare bookings to be made before attendance because we are     
having an unprecedented number of children off register which is a safety concern as we 
are exceeding our adult to child ratio on occasions. It also means that we may not have 
sufficient snack for everybody. This is done by first booking the date required through 
'Clubs' and then making a payment via 'Payments'. The same applies for Breakfast Club.  
 
We have been in consultation with parent representatives about clubs parents would like 
to see on the timetable. We welcome all suggestions and will endeavour to add anything 
which we feel will enhance our programme and interest the children. Dance and band are 
two clubs which we previously offered, however dance fizzled out due to low demand and 
band had to be removed because the teacher left and we could not find a replacement. 
These are two clubs we are looking to reintroduce at some point I  the future. If you have 
any suggestions please email Mr Border at nborder@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk.  
 
Clubs will be available to book via School Gateway on Saturday 21st October. A reminder 
that there are limited places and it is on a first come first served basis. If no places are 
available when you attempt to book, please let me know and I will put your child on a      
reserve list and if nothing becomes available I will give your child priority for that club the 
following term.  
 
The School Office is closed from 4pm and so if you need to contact clubs/childcare please 
call the mobile number on 07709641069 
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